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By Natalie Barszcz
At the Black Forest Fire Rescue 
Protection District (BFFRPD) 
meeting on Sept. 20, the board 
received the 2022 audit pre-
sentation, discussed the ma-
jor 2024 budget priorities, and 
reviewed the board officer by-
laws. The board also witnessed 
the swearing in of Capt. Mi-
chael Torres. A brief Pension 
Board of Trustees meeting 
preceded the meeting.
2022 audit presentation
Dawn Schilling, co-owner of 
Schilling and Co. Inc., Little-
ton, attending via Zoom, said 
the executive team had col-
laborated with her to complete 
the 2022 audit. She thanked 
the team and the district ac-
countant for their assistance 
during the audit, and said:
•	 The district received an 

unmodified or clean opin-
ion as of Dec. 31, 2022, 
and the financial position 
of the district “presents 
fairly.” The opinion could 
not be higher and there 
were no significant delays 
in providing information 
or disagreements with re-
cording transactions. 

•	 There was significantly 
more revenue than antic-
ipated left in the budget 
at the end of 2022 due to 
deployments and special 
ownership taxes. The re-
sult left $951 in the budget 
at the end of 2022, as close 
to a zero-based budget as 
possible.

•	 Investing in a local gov-
ernment investment such 
as ColoTrust could net 
the district 5.4% or about 
$54,000 a year. 

•	 There was a dip in as-
sessed valuation of dis-
trict properties in 2022, 
and the district attorney 
should be contacted to 
seek advice on Proposi-
tion HH. (Proposition 
HH is a question on the 
November ballot propos-
ing a statewide bill that 
would implement prop-
erty tax reductions and 
allow the state to retain 
and spend excess state 
revenue. For information 
on the fiscal impact of the 
measures visit https:/leg.
colorado.gov/bluebook.) 
The changes would be 
significant for special dis-
tricts if it passes.

•	 The board received the 
audit on Sept. 20, and she 
would file the audit with 
the state the following 
week, allowing some time 
for questions from the 
directors, and in time to 
make the Sept. 30 dead-
line.

The board unanimously ap-
proved the 2022 audit.
Auditor search resumes

Treasurer Jack Hinton thanked 
the staff and the accountant 
and said the auditor always 
does a good job and her fee 
is reasonable, but the district 
gets put on the back burner, 
requiring a two-month filing 
extension with the state ev-
ery year, and she almost did 
not make the meeting. Even 
though the staff began provid-
ing financial information in 
February, her questions were 
not received until August. If 
the district were ever to file a 
late audit, the state could begin 
cutting funding. Most auditors 
are charging much higher fees, 
but the district should conduct 
another search and bid out for 
another auditor to conduct the 
2023 audit, he said. See www.
ocn.me/v23n3.htm#bffrpd.

Administrative Officer Ra-
chel Dunn said a lot of ques-
tions were presented during 
evening hours.

2024 budget 
development explored

Fire Chief PJ Langmaid said 
the budget is usually submit-
ted in October for board re-
view, but because of Proposi-
tion HH and the increase in 
assessed property valuations, 
he requested the board con-
sider:
•	 A proposed budget based 

on the assessed property 
valuations provided by 
the county with an as-
sessed 15.24 mills levy to 
maintain the revenue tra-
jectory. 

•	 The board made a mill 
levy adjustment last year 
in line with the 2018 vot-
er-approved ballot initia-
tive, allowing a mill levy 
adjustment to compen-
sate for revenue loss after 
the state dropped the as-
sessment rates.

•	 If the board decides to 
stick with a 14.951 mill 
levy, there would be a 
budget shortfall of about 
$101,000 for 2024. The 

board could dip into capi-
tal improvement funds to 
make up the difference. 
See www.ocn.me/v23n1.
htm#bffrpd. 

•	 The key initiatives for the 
2024 budget are to pay 
down the debt on the en-
gine and tender. 

•	 A cost-of-living allow-
ance increase of 4.7% 
based on the Front Range 
data from July/August 
2023.

•	 Hire six new firefighters 
to begin using the ladder 
truck with limited capac-
ity. Three more officer po-
sitions will be required 
with the opening of the 
ladder truck. 

•	 The budget resolution will 
include the historical bal-
lot language, approved 
by the voters in 2018, 
and be reviewed by legal 
counsel. See www.ocn.me/
v22n10.htm#bffrpd.

The event includes a canned 
food donation drop-off to help 
support Tri-Lakes Cares. See 
the calendar of events on page 
26.

The meeting adjourned at 
7:44 p.m.

**********
Meetings are usually held on 
the fourth Wednesday every 

month. The next regular meet-
ing is scheduled for Wednes-
day, Oct. 25 at 6:30 p.m. at Sta-
tion 1, 18650 Highway 105. For 
Zoom meeting instructions, 

agendas, minutes, and up-
dates, visit www.monument-
fire.org or contact Director of 
Administration Jennifer Mar-
tin at 719-484-9011.

Natalie Barszcz can be reached 
at nataliebarszcz@ocn.me.
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2022 audit is clean; 2024 budget direction explored

GOLD PANNING | MACHINE DEMOS |
HAYRIDES |  FOOD TRUCKS |  CIDER PRESS
ANIMAL ENCOUNTERS |  GAMES & MORE!

EVERY SATURDAY IN
OCTOBER, 9 AM - 4 PM!

Reserve your tickets at
minerspumpkinpatch.com

SUPPORT THE WESTERN MUSEUM OF 
MINING AND INDUSTRY

719.488.0880 | 225 NORTH GATE, CO SPRINGS

Going out of business sale!
Mon., Oct. 16th-Thu., Oct. 26th

Everything must go!
Two sofas, 11’ dining room table with chairs, conference table, 12 lockers, 

extensive craft supplies, desk, and much, much more! Shop early for best selection!

755 S. Highway 105
 719-488-1415

Will I see a tax increase or decrease? 

Who is the ÒGleneagle Safety CommitteeÓ? 
The Gleneagle Safety Committee is composed entirely of your neighbors and ÞreÞghters who 
currently or have previously worked out of the Gleneagle Firehouse. Many of us have spent 
decades protecting this community and care very deeply for the residents of Gleneagle, 
Pleasant View and surrounding communities. All of our funding has come out of our own 
pockets and donated by the ÞreÞghters.

Visit us at   GLENEAGLESAFETYCOMMITTEE.com 
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If 6A and 6B pass, will I see a tax increase or decrease?

Oct. 18. 7-9 pm, doors open at 6 pm
19255 Frontage Road. Tickets must be purchased in advance:
https://pretix.eu/harlemwizards/monumentco10-18-23-07-00pm/


